Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Allostock  on Wednesday 11th November 2009
    Present: Maggie Maguire (MM), Pat Guerin (PG), Liz Finney  (LF),  Pennie Drummond (PD), Jane Evison (JE),  Muriel Taylor (MT), Steph Wagstaff –Bethell (SW-B), Harry Ingram (HI), & Michelle France (MF).
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence.

There were none as all were present. 

	

	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting.

The minutes were confirmed. 

	

	       3


	Matters Arising.

PG passed round a card for all to sign to wish Andy Carnell & Claire Shorthose all the best for their move to Scotland.
JE produced a catalogue containing a selection of fluorescent bibs suitable for stewards. The committee chose yellow with the Cheshire logo in black.10 will be ordered.
The committee looked at the trophies that had been reported as being full & decided that one should have a new larger plinth & the two shields should have discs transferred to the back as new ones were put on the front.
	JE

	 4
	Treasurer’s Report . 

MT reported that the balance stands at £563.67. 

	

	5
	Membership Secretary’s Report.

PG reported that there are 64 EGB members & 45 Associate members.
	

	6
	PR.
 JE reported that there has not been much activity. She found the PR workshop at the Groups’ meeting very helpful. One good idea from it was that photographs should be sent direct from the photographer to the respective publication rather than via a third party.  
	

	7
	Report from the Groups’ Meeting.
LF & JE reported it had been a good meeting. One important point from it is that there must be First Aid Cover at all rides provided by someone with a First Aid at Work qualification. Groups are being asked to provide qualifiers for the Riding Clubs Championships. The next meeting is on 13th Feb 2010.
	

	8
	Equithon Feedback.
SW-B thanked all those who helped with the event which had been very successful. The Grosvenor estate managers were pleased with the way the day had been run & have offered the venue for an annual charity event. £9,009.18 was raised. Any unallocated money will be distributed among the lesser supported charities.  It was suggested that the cheque for the NW Air Ambulance be presented at the Cheshire Annual  Meeting. SW-B will contact their representative with an invitation to the event.
	SW-B

	9
	Report on the Congleton Social Ride.
This had a large entry but due to bad weather only a third of the riders turned up. All enjoyed the route & coped well with the wind & rain. PG reported that the venue was excellent & she hopes to run it again next year. A donation was made to Siemens charity. 
	

	10
	Ride Calendar 2010.
The following dates & venues were confirmed:
Starter for 10 Training Day   Feb 14th  at Ashbrook Equine Hospital

Teggs Nose Social Ride        Mar 27th    
Cheshire Forest Frolic           May 22nd/23rd
Wirral                                    July 3rd
Clocaenog                              Sept 5th     

Congleton Social Ride           Nov        

It was decided to fit in a Social Ride in April possibly from Manor Farm Ollerton. LF will enquire as to cost & availability.

Another Social Ride could be run in July from Cheshire View Farm Ride at Barthomley. PD will enquire as to availability.  If the Equithon is to be repeated next year then it was suggested that the Milton Green ride be shelved as it uses a very similar route. 
SW-B suggested that any member who helped at more than one event should be given a free Social Ride entry. This was considered a very good promotional idea. 
	LF

PD

	11
	Kentucky Series of Rides.
These are designed to raise funds to send a team to Kentucky next year for the World Equestrian games. LF suggested Delamere as a venue on Mar 6th 2010  She will ask Sue Higgins whether it would be possible for a short ride to be organised in her area in Feb or later in Mar.  

Another money raising effort could be made by asking for donations of loose change at rides & events. HI will design & make a sign using the Kentucky logo..
	LF
LF

HI

	12
	Cadence Exhibition.
MM has booked a stand & a rota of helpers was organised for the two days. PG will arrange the printing of 500 Cheshire Info leaflets for use there & during next season.
	PG

	13
	Winter Programme.
LF has booked Ashbrook Veterinary Hospital for the Training Day. Caroline from Baileys will come together with a farrier & if possible a horse physio. MF will take entries. She knows of a Monty Roberts trainee who might be interested in contributing. We will run a Bring & Buy tack sale with the proceeds going towards the Kentucky fund. LF will supervise this.
	MF
MF

LF

	14
	Cheshire Annual meeting.

PG has confirmed with Heyrose Golf Club for Feb 4th & will order Hot-Pot & Crumble at a cost of around £9. Tickets will be priced at £12. Members will be asked for raffle prizes. Heather Warburton will be given a free ticket in appreciation of her generosity to the group.  PG will invite her.
	PG

	15
	AOB.
1. MF is donating a trophy to be awarded to the Best Newcomer to Endurance in the group calculated on distance achieved. The committee expressed their thanks. 

2. PG has put together a Cheshire team for the West Riding Challenge at the request of Jeni Gilbert.
	

	14
	Date of next meeting.

This will be on Wednesday 20 th Jan  2010 at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock at 8 pm. 
	








